Timberlane Regional School District	Policy Code: JLCA
Adopted: 01-04-85 Reaffirmed: 06-06-91 Revised: 02-24-05 Revised: 01-09-14 Revised: 01-04-24	Page 1 of 1

PHYSICAL EXAMINATIONS OF STUDENTS

This policy will take effect on July 1, 2024.

Each child must have a complete physical examination within one year preceding their first entry to school. The Board requires that physical exams also be completed before entering middle school and again entering high school. No medical examination shall be required of a child whose parent or guardian objects thereto in writing on the grounds such medical examination is contrary to his/her religious tenets and teachings.

Parents of students transferring to the District must present proof of meeting the physical examination requirement prior to or upon first entry into the District's schools. Failure to comply with this provision may result in exclusion from school for the child. This requirement does not apply to students under the McKinney Vento Act.

Prior to participation on a school athletic team, students must provide written documentation that they have passed a physical within the past year. A grace period may be granted by the school nurse for up to thirty (30) days after physical examination expiration date with documented proof of next physical examination. This requirement does not apply to students participating in intramural athletics.

Legal Reference:

RSA 141-C:20-c, Exemptions
RSA 200:32, Physical Examination of Pupils
RSA 200:38, Control and Prevention of Communicable Diseases: Duties of School Nurse
NH Code of Administrative Rules, Section Ed. 311.03, Physical Examination of Students
Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment, 20 U.S.C. §1232h; 34 C.F.R. Part 98